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September 2nd:  Gospel Sing at 7pm with Hamilton
Road and Steve Long
September 9th: Friends of COACB prayerline 7pm
September 16th:  Gospel Sing at 7pm with Gospel
Roadmasters and Wendell Wayne Walke 
Every Sunday:  Word of Truth television broadcast.  
Come worship with us at 1 pm.

 As August unfolds, let us embrace God's guidance
in this season of opportunity and growth.  In
Proverbs 3:5-6 we are reminded "Trust in the LORD
with all thine heart; And lean not unto thine own
understanding.  In all thy ways acknowledge Him,
and He shall direct thy paths."  As we surrender our
plans to Him, we can walk confidently in His
direction.  

August presents a chance for spiritual renewal and
deeper connection with God.  Let us prioritize
prayer, studying His Word, and seeking His wisdom.  
Psalm 37:5 states "Commit thy way unto the LORD,
and wait patiently for him:  Fret not thyself because
of him who prospereth in his way, because of the
man who bringeth wicked devices to pass".  By
aligning our hearts with His, we can navigate the
month with faith and purpose, knowing that He will
faithfully guide our steps.  

In this month of new beginnings, let us anchor
ourselves in God's promises and trust in His perfect
plan.  May our lives be a testament to His grace and
love. 

Embracing God's Guidance

ANNOUNCEMENTS@COACB.ORG
Send in your church announcements and

events to our station to be broadcast on our
39.11 channel.  What's the best way to get the

news our? Through Television

Fair Champions 

Success at the Marion County Fair by our lovely
COACB girls.  Our volunteer Chole Aiken had 2 entries
for her 4-H projects (Senior Shopping Savvy and
Senior Cake Decorating Beginner Level).  She took
home First Place in both and will be representing
Marion at the Ohio State Fair.  Way to go Chloe!  

Our employee Kayleigh Aiken entered her 4-H project
of Lightweight Gilt.  She won Champion for her lovely
girl.  She also won Pork Queen and was on the Junior
Fair Royalty Court.  Congratulations Kayleigh!  Way to
wrap up your final Senior show.

We are so proud of both of these girls for all their
hard work and dedication.  It's great to see our youth
challenging themselves and winning.
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Shredded Pork Tacos
3-5 lb boneless pork shoulder    1 c chicken broth
1/2 c enchilada sauce                  4 - 8" soft flour tortillas
or taco shells
Assorted toppers like tomatoes, onion, cheese, lettuce,
jalapenos, avocado, and sour cream
Trim fat from pork and cut to fit in slow cooker.  Add
broth, cover and cook on high heat for 4-5 hours.  
Remove from cooker, discard broth. shred meat with
forks. In med saucepan, combine meat and enchilada
sauce. Cover & cook about 10 min med heat.  
Assemble tacos.

Easy Baked Macaroni and Cheese
1 1/2 c elbow macaroni     3 T butter
3 T flour                               2 c whole milk
1/2 t ea. salt/pepper          1 c shredded cheddar cheese
1 c. shredded mozzarella cheese
Preheat oven 350 deg. Cook macaroni per directions for
al dente. Melt butter in skillet, add flour and stir over
medium heat about 1-2 minutes. Add milk stir till no
lumps and starts to thicken about 6 min. Stir in cheese
and whisk till smooth.  Place cooked pasta in lg greased
casserole dish and mix in cheese mixture. Bake about
20-25 min or until browned and bubbly.
Banana Split Kebabs
2 bananas cut into 1" pieces    24 1" pieces pineapple
12 lg strawberries halved         2 c chocolate chips
1/2 c chopped peanuts.
Make Kebabs: Thread two pieces each banana,
pineapple, and strawberry onto skewer.  Repeat process
to assemble 23 more skewers.  Place all on parchment-
lined baking sheet. Melt chocolate in microwave in 30-
sec intervals, stirring in between, until smooth.  Drizzle
chocolate over fruit kebabs and top with chopped
peanuts.  Freeze till ready to serve.
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Monthly RecipesToo Many Honeybees

Thank you to Mr. Troy Chapman for helping out with
our honeybee problem in the back shed.  He came
out at least three different times to collect bees and
was finally able to get all the comb out.  He said there
was a 4'x2' piece of honeycomb in the walls.  He also
said there was a lot of brood (baby honeybees) in the
combs.  He collected about 10 lbs. of honeycomb
which amounts to about 20,000 bees.  He said this
was a well-established hive and it may be difficult to
get them to move out.  He will be back a couple more
times in the evening to collect the worker bees that
were out in the fields.  He is hoping they don't create
a new queen to start a new hive.  He said collecting a
swarm is easier because they are not established
anywhere, but since ours had been there for at least
a few years they had a home.  
On his first trip, Shannon and Tyler wanted to see the
progress thinking about how angry bees behave.  
Tyler walked out back with bees buzzing around the
top of his head. Shannon took one step out of the
back door and was stung in the forehead.  Tyler was
the hero by removing the live bee from her hair and
pulling out the stinger that was stuck in her forehead.  
Needless to say, Mr. Chapman completed the next
visits on his own.  He said he was stung about 20
times during the whole process but was ok.  Thanks
again for all your hard work!


